
 
Davis Lake Fire District, Inc. 

 
SPRINGVILLE, AL 

Monthly Board Meeting July 17, 2023 
 
 
 
 
 

Present: Chairman Don Gilmore, Jim Garrett, Vice Chairman Don Toole, Pam Lyon, Sandra Wolfe, Greg Bevel, Jeff 
Hawkins, Chief Littleton 
Meeting called to order at 7:05 pm by Chairman Gilmore 
Opening prayer led by Jim Garrett 

 
1. Jim Garrett moved to approved the June 19, 2023 board meeting minutes as presented. Pamy Lyon 

seconded. Motion passed. 
2. Bank balances as of June 30, 2023 are: PNC $15,994.15, PNC Money Market $15,001.85, Regions $62,603.56 and 

Truist $39,485.52. 
3. No grant update currently. 
4. Teri Durham reports the DLFD website is being updated as needed. 
5. Chief Littleton reports since the June board meeting, DLFD responded to 20 calls. Year to date 141. 
6. Chief Littleton reports DLFD should receive approximately $12,000.00 for the Alabama Forestry Commission 

Grant. 
7. June 30th through July 1st BBQ sales netted $2,750.00. 
8. All 4 trucks excluding the brush truck have had preventative maintenance performed by Farm Boys of Gadsden 

LLC at a cost of $835.00 per vehicle. 
9. Volunteers to staff the office for BBQ sales pick up are Vice Chairman Toole and Jim Garret for Friday, Sept 1st 

from 9 am until 6pm. Volunteers for Saturday, Sept 2nd from 9am until 4pm are Chairman Gilmore, Pam Lyon and 
Sandra Wolfe. 

10. Teri Durham moved to adjourn. Jeff Hawkins seconded.  Motion passed. 
11. Meeting adjourned @ 7:42 pm following the Pledge of Allegiance. 


